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The Josep Borrell mandate for the African continent, sketched last February on his first visit to 
Addis Ababa as the new EU high representative, highlights the need for an effective partnership of 
equals with Africa. 

Such guideline is particularly relevant now that EU Commissioner von der Leyen also outlined at 
the State of the Union last week that Europe will "use its diplomatic strength to broker agreements 
that make a difference", showcasing an interest to make Europe a more forceful international 
actor. 

Despite the fact that the EU-Africa Summit will reportedly not take place in October, it is still vital 
to analyse some of the shortcomings of this "partnership of equals".
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